MAPE Executive Team Meeting Minutes – Local 1002
Region 10
September 13, 2021
Present:
Maurice Wilson, president
Kristine Anderson, treasurer 
Mike Schultz, secretary 
Michael Diedrich, MDE meet and confer chair
Jackie Blagsvedt, region 10 director
Sarah Weiss, MAPE organizing council
Dan Engelhart, MAPE business agent
MAPE Tentative Agreement 
September 17 is the last day for members to vote on the tentative agreement. Maurice will send a reminder email to 1002 members. MAPE currently uses work emails for voting; the team discussed other options MAPE could use in the future, such as a texting platform. 
September Membership Meeting
The agenda for the September membership meeting was drafted. The meeting will include a report out on Delegate Assembly, a decision on donations to schools brought to membership, and a contract update from Mike Foster. 
Demand to Bargain
MAPE made a formal demand to bargain with MMB on its COVID-19 Proof of Vaccination and Testing policy. The policy affects the conditions of our employment and thus it’s a mandatory subject of bargaining. If it’s not bargained, that’s an unfair labor practice. MMB thinks they don’t have to bargain, but have indicated they will meet and confer on it, but this has not occurred yet. Governor Walz lied to the press about consulting with labor unions on the policy. MMB gave the policy to the press before they gave it to the unions.
Meet and Confer
Meet and confer is working on getting more systematic and regular updates from stewards and the CAT. The goal is to identify leaders to function as liaisons between the different groups, but not necessarily individuals who already hold multiple positions among the groups. Meet and confer is also working on more regular listening sessions to keep connected with members and issues in the (virtual) workplace. These could occur before or after the executive team meetings. The sessions would start on the topic of return to office/moving to a different office. Meet and confer is also considering other ways to get passive, anonymous information from members, such as rolling surveys. Performance sync will likely become a hot topic as we learn how well prepared or not prepared supervisors are in implementing the evaluation system. We will need to consider how we are supporting members to ensure consistent and safe evaluations from supervisors. Meet and confer is working on an email to get feedback from members on performance sync. 
MAPE Training Development
MAPE is working on creating a training curriculum. It is being developed by MAPE internal staff and MAPE members. The training would cover union essentials, and would take a classroom to practice approach. Local 1002 has exemplars to draw upon. Ultimately the goal is to learn what it means to practice solidarity, then make that a reality. 
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